Holme Valley Parish Council

NEWS - October edition

Holme Valley Parish Council ma
the passing of Queen Elizabeth

The news of the death of Her Majesty Queen
Elizabeth Il was received with great sadness
by Holme Valley Parish Council and residents.
Clir Jason Brook, Chairman, in his Letter of

Condolence to His Majesty Charles lll, wrote: |

“The Council and Your most humble citizens here in
the Holme Valley note the gracious life of service the
Queen dedicated to Her people. Hers was a most
truly remarkable reign and the thoughts of Your
people of the Holme Valley are with Your Gracious
Majesty as You and the Royal Family mourn Her
loss.”

A Book of Condolence placed at the Civic was
available for all Holme Valley residents to record

: their own
messages of
L condolence.
i Arrangements
were made for
ClIr Brook to take
? the Book of Condolence
to a number of other
residents not able to
travel to the Civic for
B them to record their
| thoughts.

ClIr Brook and Clir Mary
Blacka, Vice-Chair, laid a
floral tribute under the
Union Flag at the Civic
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Laying floral tribute to

HM the Late Queen

rlks

as part of the Coundil’s
remembrance of Her
late Majesty.  ClIr
Blacka attended the
Proclamation of the
reign of his Majesty
King Charles Il at
Huddersfield  Town
Hall. All formal Council
events in the Period of
National ~ Mourning
were postponed.

STOP PRESS - the
asset  transfer  of
Honley Library from
Kirklees ownership to
Holme Valley Parish
Coundil is expected
to complete during
October, with Friends
of Honley Library
taking on the day-to-day management. The book-
lending function will continue to operate as part of the
Kirklees Library Service. Do keep an eye on our website
and Facebook page for updates.

Holme Valley Parish Council
Book of Condolence

Council Meetings

Please note that the next Full Council meeting has been
rescheduled for Monday 10 October, starting at 7pm,
in the Exhibition Room on the third floor of the Civic,
Holmfirth. Members of the public are always welcome to
attend.

Contacting Holme Valley Parish Council

Office: The Civic, Huddersfield Rd, Holmfirth, HD9 3AS
Inperson:  Open office hours are Tuesday and Thursday 10am-3pm.
Phone: 01484 687460
Email, contact our two officers:

Mrs Jen McIntosh (Clerk)

cerk@holmevalleyparishcouncil.gov.uk
Mr Richard McGill (Deputy Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer)
deputyclerk@holmevalleyparishcouncil.gov.uk

For contact details for all 23 Parish Councillors and all the latest news please visit our website.
www.holmevalleyparishcouncil.gov.uk




